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Stay dressed for action and keep your lamps burning, and be like men who are 

waiting for their master to come home from the wedding feast, so that they may 

open the door to him at once when he comes and knocks. Blessed are those serv-

ants whom the master finds awake when he comes…You also must be ready, for 

the Son of Man is coming at an hour you do not expect. (Luke 12:35-37a, 40) 

 

Dear Bethlehem, 
 
As a Reservist in the United State Air Force, I come across the words “Ready” and 
“Readiness” quite often. I must stay ready—ready to serve and fulfill my duty 
whenever I am called into action. Readiness involves so many aspects of my life—
medical, physical fitness, legal/estate planning, financial, professional skills, ed-

ucation, and training.  
 

Part of this readiness involves other people, not just me. I need to prepare my 
family so that they are ready when I am called into service. Do my wife and chil-
dren know how to do all the household duties that I usually take care of? Is there 

a plan in place to make sure that all my kids can get from point A to point B 
while I am out of town? 
 

Or how about at Bethlehem Lutheran Church and School? Will the catechism 
still be taught at our school and at our church? Do we have volunteers who know 

where all my teaching notes and assignments are? (Yes, we do.) Will visits and 
calls on members still be made? (The elders are currently being equipped and 
trained to address various situations with the Scriptures and prayers.) Do we have 
a plan to continue public worship at Bethlehem while I am gone? (Yes, we do.)  
 

Whether or not I deploy this year, it would be best that Bethlehem be fully func-
tional and ready in all aspects of mission and ministry. Here are some areas of 
readiness that we could improve upon at Bethlehem: 

Many aspects of our life together and ministry at Bethlehem are dependent on 
one person instead of a committee or team. If that one person is sick, be-

comes incapacitated, moves, steps down, or leaves the church, the entire 
area of responsibility could become vacated and left undone.  

 

 (continued on page two)  

Bethlehem Evangelical 
Lutheran Church and 
School is a community of 
sinners trusting in the 
forgiveness given by the 
crucified and risen Christ, 
offering peace, joy, stability, 
and purpose to a despairing 
and chaotic world by sharing 
this gospel through our 
words and deeds. 



 

 

Pastor Keith Witte  
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Some aspects of our life together and ministry at Bethlehem have been vacated—
with either no one to carry on necessary duties OR it has a “dual-hatted” per-

son to carry on necessary duties at a reduced quality level. 
 

We could really use the following officers or helpers to improve the readiness of 
Bethlehem: 

Finance:  
Assistant treasurer to learn from Jim Carlson, our current treasurer. 
Assistant financial secretary to learn from and serve along with Phil Maf-

fett, our current financial secretary. 
Secretary of Congregation: Currently vacant—good at listening, taking notes, fol-

lowing our church bylaws and constitution, record keeping. 
One or two more people for Young Peoples’ Activities 
Two or three for Evangelism (currently vacant) 

One or two more people for Parish Fellowship  

One or two more people for Board of Trustees/Church Property 
 

Please prayerfully consider filling any of these positions OR prayerfully consider en-
couraging a fellow member to fill any of these positions. Ask for the Lord to provide!  
 

While I’m on the topic of asking for help, there are a few short-term teams that are 
being assembled: 

Bethlehem Campus Planning Team: 3 people. Need 2 people who have a good, 
working knowledge of the Church and School facilities and 1 person who is 
creative and forward-thinking.  

Bethlehem Financial Planning Team: 2-3 people who know the finances of both 

the church and school well to do a basic cost analysis/projection. 
Lutheran School Exploratory Committee: Our congregation can send 1-2 people 

to serve on this committee to do a feasibility study on building a new Luther-
an School (middle school and/or high school) in the Dayton area. 

 
Join me in asking for the Lord to provide—that we may be ready with the Gospel 

here at Bethlehem. And if I or someone asks you to serve or lead, be ready to 
prayerfully consider and then say, “Yes!” 
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BETHLEHEM LUTHERAN SCHOOL 

Epiphany greetings to the entire Bethlehem community! We will be resuming 
school from the Christmas break at the normal time on Wednesday, January 3rd.  

We will have Monday, January 15th off to commemorate MLK Jr. Day. Presidents 
of both parties have called on Americans to honor Dr. King’s legacy by making it a 
day of service to the community. I encourage everyone to find some way to make 

their community brighter during that weekend.  

January 21st we start our observance of National Lutheran Schools Week which 
runs through January 26th. We will be celebrating with over 5,000 other Lutheran 
school students in the Ohio District and almost 200,000 Lutheran school students 

worldwide. The week will be full of festivities, starting with students participating in 
worship at Bethlehem on January 21st, as we celebrate our heritage as a Lutheran 
school (did you know that the LCMS has the largest Protestant school system in 
the USA?) and our CONNECTION to Christ. Each day we will be anchored by a 
scripture verse that will inform our theme for the day. Students will also learn 
about the work of the Gospel in Australia through Lutheran Hour Ministries. In ad-

dition, some of our students will be able to chat over Zoom with students at a Lu-

theran school in California to compare and contrast what life is like in our two are-
as and to celebrate our CONNECTION as Lutheran schools. Our overall theme is 
CONNECTED, which comes from the book of John, chapter 15 verses 1-5. All year 
long Pastor Witte has been sharing with us at chapel how we can stay CONNECT-
ED to Christ and to each other.  

Our chapel offerings for January are going to be collecting items for 4 Paws for 
Ability in Xenia. Among other things, they help children with disabilities and veter-
ans reacclimate to civilian life. They are specifically looking for; disposable nitrile 
gloves of all sizes, easy walk harnesses, leashes, martingale collars, paper towels, 

and pupperoni.  

Considering a gift to Bethlehem Lutheran School? You can donate to the Lutheran 
Scholarship Granting Organization (LSGO). Your donation will directly impact the 
ministry here at Bethlehem and will go to tuition assistance for families that want 

to have their child in a Christ-centered school but might not otherwise be able to 
afford tuition. You can donate to the LSGO and receive a dollar-for-dollar nonre-
fundable tax credit against your Ohio tax liability up to $750 if filing single or 
$1500 if married and filing jointly. Any Ohio taxpayer is eligible to donate to the 
LSGO so share this information with family members who live in Ohio and who 



 

 

By His Grace,  

Steve Fugate 

Elder 
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want to support Lutheran education. Go to https://lsgoohio.org to make a dona-
tion. It took me about three minutes to complete my donation and it was super 

easy.  

To keep up on what is happening at Bethlehem Lutheran School please follow us 
on our social media pages. Facebook - @mybethlehemschool and also                  
Instagram - @bethlehemfairborn.  

Thank you for continually lifting up the students and staff at Bethlehem in prayer.  

 

 

 

Mrs. Kearns  

 

 

 

 

 

The middle school has been working 

hard in ELA writing monthly essays, read-
ing novels, and studying classic literature. 
In world history we started at the begin-

ning of the world in the book of Genesis. 
The students enjoyed learning about the 

Renaissance and Reformation, and we 
have worked our way through the Age of 
Exploration and the early history of the 

Far East. Next, we will study the spiritual 

foundations of America. 

In November we took our first field trip 
for the year to see the movie “Journey to 
Bethlehem”, and we ate lunch at Cane’s. 

Thank you to the PTO and our volunteer 
drivers for helping to create fun memories 

for our students. We will be taking our 
next field trip in January to tour the 

Greene County Career Center.  

This week before Christmas has been 

full of fun and festive activities. We had a 

reindeer games escape room, and a hot 

cocoa science lab. The students enjoyed 

working together in groups along with the 

sixth graders. 

James – Faith that Works 

Beginning Wednesday, 10 January, at 9:30 in 
the Fellowship Hall, Pastor England will begin 
the next Adult Bible Study.  The topic of study 

this next semester will be the Letter of James, 
Jesus’ brother, to the Christian Jews of the 

Dispersion – one of the most intriguing and, 
some would say misunderstood, volumes in 
the New Testament canon.  It was most likely 

the first New Testament letter written.  While 
James wrote his letter to impart the Lord’s 
wisdom to the congregations dispersed among 

the Gentile nations in the First Century AD, 
there is much for modern day Christians. 

“Count it all joy, my brothers, when you 
meet trials of various kinds, for you know 
that the testing of your faith produces stead-
fastness.  And let steadfastness have its full 
effect, that you may be perfect and complete, 

lacking in nothing.” James 1:2-4 (ESV)  

In its 5 concise chapters, the Letter of James 
addresses practical issues and enduring prob-

lems faced by many mature believers: impa-
tience, failure to do what you know is right, 

favoritism, apathy, and selfishness.  He presents 

wise arguments and God-pleasing solutions, cul-
minating in the confession of sins (5:16) and 

prayer for help from God, “the Father of lights” 
who gives “every good gift and every perfect 

gift” (1:17). 

Come join us for an hour of fellowship and 

learning centered around God’s Word for our 

modern times. 

In His  Service, 

Mr. Ferguson  
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Anyone interested in building a new 

Lutheran School? Bethlehem needs 1-2 

congregation members who can serve on an 

Exploratory Committee starting in January, 

2024. This committee will do a feasibility 

study, conduct demographic studies and 

surveys. Please contact Pastor Witte if you 

are interested or have any questions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Would you like a refresher on the 

Small Catechism? Are you interested in 

joining the church?  Beginning next 

year, Pastor Witte will be starting an 

Adult Information Class that goes 

through the Small Catechism. If you are 

interested in taking this course, please 

contact him at pastorwitte1@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your part in encouraging Con-
cordia students. Through your endowment, you 
inspire them, which brings life and purpose to a 
Lutheran University into cross-shaped focus. 
From the lecture hall to the residence hall, from 
the music hall to the athletic field, everything is 
done with Christ at the Center. 

Thank you for the cross-shaped focus you pro-
vide as an endowment donor. Below is your en-
dowment report from July 1, 2022 through June 
30, 2023. 

 

 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church  

Matthew 9:37-38 Scholarship Endowment 

Market Value as of July 1, 2022     $  25,539.00 

Investment return                              3,073.19 

Funds distributed                               -1,074.31 

Gifts to the fund                                   2,830.00 

Market Value as of June 30, 2023  $30, 367.88 



 

 

January Birthdays 
Bethany Huffman .................. 2 

Chris Nelson ......................... 3  

Beth Landon ......................... 4 

Jack Humphreys ................... 5 

Jim Carlson .......................... 6  

Elizabeth Lindsey ................ 12  

Hannah Holzmann ............... 13 

Edna England ..................... 15 

Karl Maron ......................... 17 

Titus Holzmann ................... 18 

Thomas Tressler ................. 20 

Meagan Zulfer .................... 21 

Emma Olcott ...................... 26 

Jodi Crosby ........................ 29 

     Joyce Whitt 

 

January Anniversary 
Brian & Julia Bell ··················· 4 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Bethany Huffman .................. 1 

    Nathan Huffman 

Bob Koogler ......................... 4 

Mike Lovejoy ........................ 6 

Aaron Fry ........................... 10 

    Andrew Fry 

    Amanda Humphreys 

    Brian Miessler 

Beth Landon ....................... 22 

Jonathan Fiene 

 

Matt Greggerson 

 

Nesta Harris 

 

Louise Hellickson 

 

Doris Humphreys 

 

Dave Johanson 

 

Bob Koogler 

 

Ezra Miller 

 

Jean Robinson 

 

Marilyn Scheu 

 

Elaine Schultz 

 

Robyn Shipman 

 

Alison Witte 
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LIFE will be spending the 

night at the church beginning 
at 7 pm Friday, 

January 19th until 
8 am Saturday, 
January 20th.  All 

church and school 
youth in grades 6-
12 are welcome to 

attend.  Please RSVP to Paula 
Fiepke by Sunday, January 

14th so she know how much 
snacks and food to have on 

hand. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Malachi will meet on Satur-
day, January 13th at 5 pm in 

the Fellowship Hall.  They are 
hosting a chili cook-off  com-

petition and are inviting the 
congregation. Please bring 
your competitive entry 

(warmed in a crock pot) to the 
kitchen by 4:30 pm.  The com-

petition will begin at 5pm.  
Winner gets bragging rights. 
Afterward there will be games 

and fellowship. If you have 
any questions, please call 

Paula Fiepke. 

One Spirit will meet on Satur-

day, January 20th at 5 pm in 
the Fireside Room.  The theme 
is Comfort Food.  The hosts are 

Ray & Sue Saunders.  

Joyful Noise will meet on a 
Saturday  and place to be de-
termined. Please see Alison 

Witte for questions/details. 



 

 

Church Office 
Phone: (937) 878-0651 

FAX: (937) 878-4794 

Email: bethlehem7@aol.com 

Web Page—www.Bethlehem7.org 
 

School Office 
Phone: (937) 878-7050 

Email:  bethlehemschool@aol.com 

Web Page—www.mybethlehemschool.com 

Mr. Scott Ferguson, Principal 

Mrs. Michelle Zulfer, Vice Principal 
 

Sunday 
Worship Services at 8:00 & 10:45a.m. 

Sunday School & Bible Classes at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Wednesday 
Chapel Service at 8:45 a.m. (when school is in session) 

Bible Study at 9:30 a.m. 

Advent/Lenten Service at 7 pm 

 

 

February 2024 issue deadline: Sunday, January 21st. 

“We seek to honor and 
glorify the Triune God 
by sharing our faith in  
Jesus Christ as man’s 
only  Savior.” 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church & School 

1240 S. Maple Avenue, Fairborn, OH 45324 

The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod 

Rev. Keith F. Witte, Pastor 

The Bethlehem STAR 
              January 2024 

Lutheran Schools Week 

 

January 21-27, 2024 
 

Students will help with 
the worship services on 

January 21st and there 
will be Fellowship Coffee 

during the Sunday School 

hour. 


